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Chair Nguyen & Members of the Committee - 

 

The Oregon Fairs Association strongly supports HB 2527. 

 

As we made clear in our testimony on HB 2304 last week (the "Fairgrounds 

Revitalization Act"), this issue is a top priority for OFA.  We welcome its inclusion as 

an amendment into our bill (HB 2304), and we certainly support it as a stand-alone 

bill.  We need to take care of Union County's water and sewer infrastructure.  It's a 

project that cannot wait any longer in order for that fairgrounds to serve its people 

and be the full-service asset the community needs it to be. 

 

Thank you for your favorable consideration of HB 2527. 

 

J.L. Wilson 

Legislative Counsel 

Oregon Fairs Association 

 

 


